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1 PREVIOUSLY -- ON NON DENOMINATIONAL

fx; footsteps

ANNABELLE
Liv, Jonathan, Ricky...we may have 
figured out that Sharon was stealing 
money, approximately 20k from the 
church and 40k and presents from the 
future Justin and Justine...but we 
have no idea where Sharon is...

LIV
Annabelle, remember that's not true at 
all. We know where Sharon's 
staying...at Hotel Rendevous.

fx; Hotel Rendvous audio gag

ANNABELLE
(gasps)

Oh my lord Jesus in the farmhouse 
you're right! Do you think Sharon's 
there collecting all that she has 
stolen?

RICKY
We betta hurry!

fx; engine starts up

JONATHAN
Hold onto your purses girls, this car 
is going for a wild ride

fx; car skids out of the parking lot.

2 THEME SONG

PASTOR
Thank you to everyone who came to 
celebrate Justin and Justine's wedding 
vows ceremony. Thank you to Justin and 
Justine's parents, the parish, and 
other...surprise guests.

PASTOR WYATT
(whispers)

Do you think Pastor Jamie is talking 
about me?
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DESMOND
(whispers)

No, I think she means me...

PASTOR WYATT
Why...wait a minute. Aren't you that 
boyfriend of Pastor Jamie's I've heard 
so much about?

DESMOND
Ex-boyfriend. We just broke up.

PASTOR WYATT
Oh is that so?

SUSANNE
(dramatically)

Now this is a good...twist?

fx; Susanne audio gag.

PASTOR
Here at SCONE we combine a lot of 
wedding traditions to form one whole 
wedding ceremony. Both Justine and 
Justin will step on a piece of glass, 
they will also paint each other's 
faces, pour sand into a jar and 
additionally light a candle together.

JAMES
Damn, back in my day you just said I 
do and that's it.

KATHERINE
Our wedding wasn't that great James.

JAMES
OUR WEDDING WAS BETTER THAN THE WAR 
KATHERINE! HOW COULD YOU COMPARE OUR 
VOWS TO DEATH AND DESTRUCTION?

GARFIELD
Yeah you hussy.

KATHERINE
Sometimes I want to run away to 
Paris...under the name Kaitlyn 
Holiday...
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PASTOR
But before we get to the wedding 
tasks, I must ask...Justine. Justin. 
Do you want to marry each other?

JUSTINE/JUSTIN
Yes.

PASTOR
Alright, let's hear the vows.

JUSTINE
Babe, I didn't know what to write. I 
just wanted to say our love is like a 
nice joint. Wrapped tightly, warm, 
filled with a thousand hugs. It's 
natural, herbal--

AGNES
(whispering)

How in the hell is their love 'herbal' 
what does that even mean?

BARBARA
(whispering)

I don't know Agnes.

AGNES
They wrote these vows when they were 
higher than my tolerance for this 
wedding.

BARBARA
Your tolerance for this wedding is 
pretty low--

AGNES
EXACTLY.

JUSTIN
Babe...when I thought about us...our 
history, our relationship, our love 
and identity, our past present and 
future...when I thought about it all. 
I thought about weed.

MARCY
This is less shocking than the time 
when Blink-182 said they 'encapsulated 
the emo rock genre'.
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JEAN BLUE
How are you feeling?

MARCY
About this wedding? Just get me to the 
point where I can debut my new 
material...

JEAN BLUE
No, about the news that I'm leaving 
for New York City tomorrow.

MARCY
I...I'm a bit shocked. I feel like the 
general public did at the 2010 Grammy 
Awards when Arcade Fire won Album of 
the Year over Lady Gaga and Eminem...

JEAN BLUE
Well, do you want to come with? I know 
you love New York.

MARCY
Well I don't love the poor people in 
New York, but I love the energy. I...I 
have to think about it Jean Blue.

PASTOR
Now that the vows have been read, we 
can move onto the service...

CHET
Wait, we're going to have mass too?

AXL
I guess so.

CHET
I'm not going to mass tomorrow then.

HONEY
I don't think anyone goes to mass the 
day after a wedding.

MATILDA
Well according to the church, a 
wedding ceremony doesn't count as 
going to a mass, but like what do 
humans know about faith right?
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SAMANTHA
The only faith I believe in is sex.

MATILDA
Samantha, please we're at a wedding.

SAMANTHA
And there's going to be a wedding with 
boys...can't wait to see them all and 
objectify them.

3 EXT. RENDEVOUS HOTEL

ANNABELLE
Turn here Liv, there's the parking lot 
for Hotel Rendevous!

fx; Hotel Rendevous audio gag

LIV
There's Sharon's room...we all better 
get out right now.

fx; breaks, doors opening and slamming, running, door 
knocking, door opens

SHARON
Oh my word, you found me.

LIV
Barge in everyone!

fx; scuffling sounds.

SHARON
How did you find me?

LIV
I've tailed you here before. I was 
suspicious then and now I'm more 
suspicious than ever.

RICKY
Yeah, we're superstitious!

ANNABELLE
Ricky...

JONATHAN
Now make haste like that barista who 
made my coffee today and give us back
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all the money and gifts you stole.

SHARON
No worries, the cash and the gifts 
aren't here. I've already placed them 
in a        location.     secret          

ANNABELLE
Of course you did. We know about the 
20k you took from the church, the 40k 
you took from Justine's parents and 
the wedding gifts.

SHARON
Oh well aren't you a regular Nancy 
Drew...and you're right on all three 
of those charges.

RICKY
But Sharon, why?

JONATHAN
Why? Ricky we know why, Sharon's a 
klepto.

SHARON
To be fair, I did try and change. At 
first...but then once I remembered how 
stupid everyone was at SCONE, I began 
to take a little money here and 
there...for spa trips, starbucks, 
sushi...and then it snowballed and I 
was back at my old embezzlement ways. 
Y'all are just too easy to steal from.

LIV
Just wait till that sexy hunky piece 
of southern meat Pastor Wyatt hears 
about this.

SHARON
Too bad this news of his angel will 
break that steamy, wet, stud daddy's 
heart. I wish I could comfort Pastor 
Wyatt and tell him it's going to be 
okay while rubbing his thighs which 
bulge out of his grey khakis...

LIV
I'll have to...bring Pastor Wyatt into 
a quiet room where it's just the two
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of us...tell him all about what 
happened...console Pastor Wyatt while 
I tell him of Sharon's betrayal, hold 
his statuesque jaw and full crop of 
glistening hair.

JONATHAN
I can't believe you'd do this Sharon, 
especially when Pastor Wyatt 
was...training you to be a better 
person. If Pastor Wyatt was training 
me, I'd have him push me up against 
the desk--

ANNABELLE
Can you three schoolgirls stop lusting 
after Pastor Wyatt and can we address 
the crime at hand?

SHARON
Girl I already told you, it     me.                            was    

RICKY
And is it true that you were working 
with Silver?

SHARON
No, I wasn't working with Silver 
sweetie. He was paying me for my 
silence.

ANNABELLE
And is it true that you threatened 
Charlene Devadonna?

SHARON
It was too easy! All I had to do were 
threaten those foster plants she talks 
about. And let's be real...her little 
hobby with the foster plants is weird.

fx; Liv, Jonathan, Annabelle and Ricky all nod in agreement, 
yeah that's true.

LIV
And you say this all just happened 
because well...you got addicted to 
being a klepto?

SHARON
Addicted isn't the word for it. I
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don't feel bad about who I am.

JONATHAN
You stole from a church and two lovely 
hippies who never hurt a fly. How do 
you not feel bad about that?

SHARON
Because my haul is too      to feel                        good         
    about it. Like I've already said, bad                                   
I've hidden everything--

RICKY
Are all of the wedding gifts in the 
backseat of your car?

SHARON
(stammering)

No? What? Why? Of course not?

RICKY
Well I'm peering through these dirty 
hotel blinds and I can see a lot of 
gifts in the back seat of your car.

SHARON
Those are...gifts for my 
niece's....quinceanera?

LIV
Nice try but I happen to know that 
your niece's quinceanera was last 
weekend. I didn't do too much work for 
this wedding and I saw your instagram 
pictures while I made Carol Ann 
finalize the list of things to do of 
which I didn't do anything.

JONATHAN
You're cornered Sharon, you got 
nowhere to run, you're caught red 
handed like the time me and Yager were 
going to go fool around in the back of 
the club and the security guard was 
like 'not on my watch sis'

ANNABELLE
Sharon, why don't you come back with 
us to SCONE and we clear this all up 
with the Pastor---
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SHARON
Annabelle you've got to be out of your 
mind if you think I'm turning myself 
in. I got 60k and some miscellaneous 
wedding gifts in my car. That's enough 
to last me two years if I don't spend 
it all in Vegas...

LIV
Sharon, be reasonable--

SHARON
Oh I am being reasonable. Now out of 
my way, I'm out of here.

fx; running footsteps

ANNABELLE
Oh no, she's getting away!

JONATHAN
Liv, we need to go after her.

LIV
Everyone pile into my car, we're going 
for a chase...

4 INT. THE WEDDING

PASTOR
Now that we've had mass, and before we 
get to more of the confirmation, 
affirmation and invitation, it's time 
for when I do a homily.

DENISE
Garfield, sweetie you fell asleep...

GARFIELD
...snooze...this wedding...is too 
long...hussy...

AGNES
Can you believe that the pastor is 
going to do a homily?

DOROTHEA
Sometimes I feel like Pastor Jamie 
likes to hear herself speak. There's a 
few people around here who do that.
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AGNES
Is that an attack on    Dorothea?                     me          

DOROTHEA
Of course not, but if the shoe fits--

AGNES
The shoe doesn't fit and I'm going to 
throw that shoe in your face if you 
ever imply that I wear that shoe.

DOROTHEA
I have a question.

AGNES
Dorothea, if that question is going to 
drive me up a wall you might as well 
not ask it.

DOROTHEA
I no longer have a question.

PASTOR
Love is a very...special thing. It can 
be good, it can be bad. It can be easy 
and it can be hard. Justin and Justine 
are two loving people who saw each 
other in one another....

DESMOND
Pastor Wyatt...

PASTOR WYATT
Yes?

DESMOND
Do you think this homily might be 
directed at me?

PASTOR WYATT
I don't think so, it sounds like a 
generic homily...

RACHEL RYANS
So far Elijah's music has also sounded 
generic. Rhyming 'all my days' with 
'our yesterdays'...calm down Alicia 
Keys.

PASTOR
Right before this wedding, my
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boyfriend broke up with me.

fx; murmurs

PASTOR
He told me that he didn't see 
longevity in the situation.

PASTOR WYATT
Huh, Desmond this homily might be 
about you.

DESMOND
(dryly)

You think?

PASTOR
But here's what I learned. Even though 
I           with why the relationship   disagreed                           
was ending, hell, I disagreed with 
ending the relationship...I see 
Justine and Justin and I think...                                      this 
is what I want. I talked about my 
boyfriend like he was the second 
coming of Christ.

ELIJAH
I can attest to that!

PAGAN GINGER
Yeah, not a day went by unless we 
heard about that boyfriend of yours.

PASTOR
You got that right Ginger, I mean 
Pagan Ginger.

AA GINGER
We all know you were talking to Pagan 
Ginger just now Pastor.

PASTOR
Well I wanted to clarify that up for 
those who were confused.

AA GINGER
Who was confused?

JUSTINE'S MOM
Hi, I'm Justine's mom. I'm confused 
because I don't go to this church.
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JUSTIN'S DAD
Same here, I'm Justin's Dad.

JUSTINE'S DAD
I'm Justine's Dad.

JUSTIN'S MOM
Don't forget about good old Justin's 
Mom. I'm new too.

PASTOR
See all those people didn't know which 
Ginger I was talking about, AA Ginger.

AA GINGER
I'm confused more about the four of 
them than about two Gingers...

JUSTINE'S MOM
Well my actual name is Ginger, and 
that feels more confusing then just 
being called Justine's Mom.

PASTOR
Moving on Justine's Mom Ginger...I 
realized that these two love each 
other with such ease. With 
such...comfort. I want that...I really 
do. And with such grace, I've decided 
that I accept being single. I can 
handle it and I can't wait to one day 
be in the shoes of either Justin or 
Justine.

JUSTINE
I have small feet Pastor, I don't 
think you can fit in my shoes.

PASTOR
Moving on, let's get to the final vows 
ceremony...does anyone have any 
objections to this couple getting 
married?

DOROTHEA
I have a question.

PASTOR
Do you have a QUESTION or an 
OBJECTION?
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DOROTHEA
A question, how much longer is this 
going on for, I have to use the 
bathroom.

RACHEL RYANS
I would like Elijah's choice of organ 
music to be objected since it's a bit 
of a bore.

PASTOR
Well in the power invested in me by 
our lovely state, I now pronounce you 
Justin and Justine! You may now kiss 
the stoner!

fx; cheers of excitement

5 EXT. HIGHWAY

fx; audio montage of cars crashing and moving, Jonathan, Liv, 
Annabelle and Ricky all yelling and screaming as they race 
after Sharon...finally...

LIV
She pulled over and she's getting out 
of the car...

ANNABELLE
Sharon has her hands up like she's 
surrendering...what's this about?

JONATHAN
Maybe Sharon is giving up?

6 INT. CHURCH HALL

ELIJAH
Peter, Marjorie I'm just checking in 
with you guys about the food. Everyone 
is coming down for cocktail hour right 
now.

MARJORIE
We have all the apps ready: melon ball 
platters, bacon wrapped sausages 
stuffed with cream cheese, huge 
asparagus stalks served with a white 
alfredo sauce and cheese cubes.
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ELIJAH
Oh cheese cubes doesn't seem smutty.

MARJORIE
Smutty? What do you mean?

CAROL ANN
Elijah, I need your help with 
something. Peter and Marjorie have 
assured me that The Cockpit is in the 
right position and will thrust forward 
with their plan of action.

ELIJAH
What's wrong Carol Ann?

CAROL ANN
Something has gone missing!

ELIJAH
Oh dear what is it?

fx; long pause with string music.

CAROL ANN
I can't find the sharpies for people 
to sign the large wooden board we made 
for everyone to sign.

ELIJAH
Carol Ann that's one of the most 
important things of the night! I can't 
think of ANYTHING MORE Important that 
could get lost or stolen than the 
sharpies.

CAROL ANN
Oh wait, they're in my pocket.

ELIJAH
Well thank goodness missy, now go put 
those sharpies away...and have you 
seen Sharon at all?

CAROL ANN
No, our Head volunteer seems to be 
missing.

ELIJAH
Something must have stole her away 
from the church.
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fx; swipe

CHET
What do you think of my DJ equipment 
Matilda? Think it's hot?

MATILDA
I guess.

CHET
Do you have any requests?

SAMANTHA
Yeah, play us some slutty music so I 
can grind up on some boys.

HONEY
Samantha I'll give you some of my wine 
that I smuggled if you          grind                        actually       
on a dude tonight.

SAMANTHA
Well then your wine is mine cause 
that's gonna happen.

CHET
I was asking MATILDA if she had any 
requests, not you guys.

MATILDA
Eh, nah I don't think so.

AXL
Chet can I put in a request--

CHET
No you cannot.

7 INT. SIDE OF THE HIGHWAY

SHARON
Alright I ran out of gas. I was going 
to get some gas and one of those 79 
cent 42 ounce pops before I got out of 
here...but I'm running low on gas.

RICKY
Well that explains why she pulled over 
at this gas station.
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LIV
You have no choice but to hand over 
all the gifts.

SHARON
No, we're going to strike a deal.

JONATHAN
You want a deal? How about we're 
DEALING with you once and for all. I 
had a thousand jokes about you in 
prison, but now it's actually going to 
happen! Ugh, am I psychic or what?

SHARON
I'll give you all the wedding gifts 
and I'll Venmo you 20 thousand 
dollars. All you have to do is let me 
walk away.

LIV
That's it?

SHARON
That's it. Easy as that. You can go 
and tell dingbats Elijah and Pastor 
all you want. But I won't get in 
trouble with the police.

ANNABELLE
Liv, we can't let her get away.

LIV
We found her secret and she's going to 
return everything. I think we can let 
her go.

ANNABELLE
I don't know about that...

RICKY
Annabelle sometimes the bad 
guys...well they kind of win.

SHARON
Girls, if you thought I ever lost then 
you don't know me.

LIV
Oh we know you! Now hand over the 
goods.
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SHARON
There's a few bongs back here and some 
grinders and other sensitive equipment 
so you all better be careful.

JONATHAN
Oh my gosh someone got Justin and 
Justine a ninja blender? Why can't I 
get married?

RICKY
And you're more single than ever.

fx; swipe

SHARON
Well now that we moved all the goods 
and you have all the money, I'm out of 
here.

JONATHAN
You're out of here like dignity in a 
prison.

LIV
Any final words?

SHARON
One more tip for you Liv...you might 
think you and I are different. But 
we're quite similar. Just give it a 
bit of time...you'll realize such.

fx; car door slam, tires screech and vroom vroom.

RICKY
Another case solved by the Junior 
Detective League!

JONATHAN
Do you think that's true Liv? Are you 
and Sharon similar?

LIV
No...I don't think so. Sharon became 
consumed with being a klepto. I 
sometimes want to strangle you, Elijah 
and Pastor. Different crimes, and she 
acts onit. I don't. Yet.
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ANNABELLE
I'm glad we solved this case, now 
let's go celebrate

RICKY
I hope my mom and dad save a slice of 
wedding cake for me.

JONATHAN
WAIT Peter's been at this wedding this 
whole time? What are we waiting for?? 
Let's get to this wedding!

8 INT. CHURCH HALL

MARJORIE
Alright, let's serve dinner.

CAROL ANN
What are the dinner options?

MARJORIE
A slice of beef sliced into two 
beefcakes, served with mashed creamy 
potatoes and thick squash slices. Or 
there's an open-faced fish filet with 
a side of clams.

CAROL ANN
Wow, quite sexy.

MARJORIE
You think? I just think we love 
serving good food at The Cockpit.

CAROL ANN
Well the name alone sounds like a gay 
bar...

PETER
Did someone say gay?

fx; swipe

PASTOR JAMIE
Pastor Wyatt, I already heard you were 
here so you don't have to introduce 
yourself.

PASTOR WYATT
Why Pastor Jamie, I love that cocktail
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dress...

PASTOR JAMIE
Please don't say cocktail in front of 
me, I offend easily.

PASTOR WYATT
I've been talking to your ex-beau 
Desmond and it seems you don't offend 
easily...

PASTOR JAMIE
Why in the name of the GODS of 
ANTARTIC are you talking to Desmond?

PASTOR WYATT
Well Desmond and I know each other and 
we're sharing a table...

PASTOR JAMIE
Wait, who made that table seating? I 
bet it was Carol Ann...

PASTOR WYATT
Would you like to talk about how 
you're single now?

PASTOR JAMIE
I would singlehandedly love to talk 
about                 on God or       any other topic           
Allah's green earth.

PASTOR WYATT
We could talk about my dating life--

PASTOR JAMIE
Oh is there a plate of cheese cubes 
over there?

fx; swipe

JUSTINE'S DAD
Well I just want to say on the day of 
my daughter's wedding, that I, 
Justine's Dad, am very happy for her 
and Justin.

fx; applause

JUSTIN'S MOM
I, the mother to Justin, want to add
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that I'm so glad my son is getting 
married.

fx; more applause

JUSTINE'S MOM
As Justine's mom--

GLADYS
We get it, you're all happy. Can we 
eat now?

fx; swipe

MARCY
Yes, hello everyone. You're correct: 
there      be a Marcy performance for       will                            
this wedding. I wrote this song while 
thinking of my best friend Jean Blue. 
Of course I thought about Justin and 
Justine as well. This song is called 
'Insulting and Moscato'...

AGNES
Why does that sound like---

MARCY
                                   You and me, friends we became. Who 
                                     would have thought we'd be so close, 
                                  but we became besties lately. And 
                                  there you were, like someone I've 
                                       known all my life. Yeah, and there you 
                                were, like my platonic soulmate.

DOROTHEA
I hav a question...do you think she'll 
     get sued by Marcy Playground?ever                              

AGNES
I think I'm more likely to get lucky 
tonight than Marcy is to even get 
recognized by Marcy's Playground.

DOROTHEA
I have a question...Did you just say 
that because you wanted to brag that 
you're getting physically intimate 
with a man tonight?

AGNES
I have a question, I don't care.
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DOROTHEA
That seems like more of a comment.

MARCY
                                      How do I describe Jean Blue? How do I 
                                   tell you that she's cool? How do I 
                                      explain how close I am to her and how 
              I'll miss her?

MARJORIE
Oh I thought the song was about Justin 
and Justine. This seems to be about 
Jean Blue.

PETER
Well Marjorie, sometimes art can't be 
explained! Just like the name of our 
restaurant.

SUSANNE
Are you two...the owners...of the 
Cockpit?

MARJORIE
Yes we are, did you like your food?

SUSANNE
The food was terrible...and The 
Cockpit sounds like a gay bar.

fx; susanne audio gag

fx; swipe

JEAN BLUE
Mom, can you believe Marcy wrote a 
song about me?

AGNES
I've had many men and women write 
songs about me.

JEAN BLUE
Marcy might come with me to New York.

AGNES
Are you serious? Did she confirm this? 
Is she really going?

JEAN BLUE
Oh you sound excited!
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AGNES
I think the whole        would be                   church                            ______          
excited if Marcy went with you to New 
York.

fx; swipe

DESMOND
Jamie...

PASTOR JAMIE
Why my ex-boyfriend Desmond, why are 
you up here at this charcuterie board 
at the same time I am?

DESMOND
I wanted to apologize.

PASTOR JAMIE
For what? It's not your fault this 
charcuterie board lacks true 
diversity. Salami, ham and cheddar 
cheese hardly counts as variety. 
Where's Pagan Ginger when you need 
her?

DESMOND
No, it's not about the food, although 
I've had better food served out of a 
can. It's about how I broke up with 
you.

PASTOR JAMIE
If you're trying to get back together 
with me, I'm afraid it's too late.

DESMOND
No that's not it at all! I just 
shouldn't have don it before the 
wedding. That wasn't fair to you.

PASTOR JAMIE
There was never going to be a right 
time. But it's okay, I'm moving on.

DESMOND
You are?

PASTOR JAMIE
Absolutely, once I find Jonathan, I'll 
be able to have him help me get on
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Tyander.

DESMOND
Do you mean Tinder?

PASTOR JAMIE
Oh no, the fireplace in the rectory 
doesn't use tinder, it's a gas 
fireplace.

fx; swipe

JEAN BLUE
Marcy, thank you for the song.

MARCY
You inspire me Jean Blue. You're like 
stone to Michaelangelo, or paint to 
Vincent Van Gogh or even three bottles 
of champagne to Mariah Carey.

JEAN BLUE
Well according to my ex-husband I'm as 
stupid as a rock, as dry as dried 
paint and he usually needed three 
bottles of champagne to deal with me.

MARCY
Jean, you're going off to New York 
City again, the last thing you need is 
your slobbish slug of an old husband 
to muddle you up.

JEAN BLUE
See, Marcy this is why I invited you 
to come to New York with me. What if 
I'm not strong enough?

MARCY
'What if I'm not strong enough'? 'What 
if I can't hold myself against 
Courtney Love'? 'What if Courtney Love 
offers me a bump of coke?' These are 
all questions that mean nothing until 
you are forced to face the situation. 
You will be strong enough though Jean 
Blue.

JEAN BLUE
You think?
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MARCY
I know. And besides I already made up 
my mind. I'll leave this relatively 
large city we're currently in and move 
to New York City with you.

JEAN BLUE
You will Marcy?

MARCY
Absolutely, we're going to be like Sex 
and the City...except without any of 
that smut, terrible acting and bad 
cinematography.

9 INT. CHURCH HALL

LIV
Does everyone have all of Justin and 
Justine's gifts?

JONATHAN
I grabbed this one bong.

ANNABELLE
Jonathan you couldn't grab more than 
one bong? I'm carrying a blender, 
three bottles of wine, an ice cream 
maker and five bags of weed!

JONATHAN
My arm hurts from driving!

ANNABELLE
Liv was the one driving if you were to 
remember correctly.

JONATHAN
Well I'm certainly going to                                      remember 
to talk to your mom about your sassy 
mouth when she gets back from Peru...

fx; door opens

PASTOR JAMIE
Liv, Annabelle, Ricky, 
Jonathan...you're just in time for 
dinner. Marjorie and Peter are serving 
beefcakes and wide open fish.
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ELIJAH
Frankly both the dishes were too 
sexual for my liking so I opted for 
the vegetarian butternut squash with 
the discharge of aioli.

JONATHAN
And people blame the gays for the 
sexualization of the world when the 
straights are serving up 'discharge of 
aioli'. Mmhmm.

LIV
Pastor, Elijah don't you want to know 
why we're holding all of Justin and 
Justine's gifts?

PASTOR JAMIE
Thank you for bringing them 
downstairs, I believe CAROL ANN was 
supposed to be doing that!

CAROL ANN
Oh I'm sorry, I was cutting the cake! 
It's lemon flavored with THC icing.

ELIJAH
Don't you have too much of that icing 
Carol Ann.

CAROL ANN
Why not? It's Thick icing. That's what 
THC stands for right, thick?

LIV
Carol Ann, THC stands for 
Tetrahydrocannabinol.

PASTOR JAMIE
What a lovely word.

LIV
THC is basically weed.

ELIJAH
Carol Ann, are you        a weed cake?                   making             

CAROL ANN
I didn't      this weed cake!         make                
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LIV
Well it seems like just the icing is 
filled with weed.

CAROL ANN
But I was licking the icing out of the 
container back in the kitchen.

JONATHAN
See, those are the health standards of 
the Cockpit. See why I couldn't work 
under Marjorie anymore.

RICKY
Both my mom and my dad own the 
cockpit.

JONATHAN
I could work under Peter at anytime. 
That wasn't the issue.

LIV
The issue was that you were a terrible 
employee.

JONATHAN
That happened way too long ago for 
anyone to remember.

LIV
Yet here I am, remembering it.

JONATHAN
Let me rephrase, it happened way too 
long ago for any               to                  normal person    
remember.

ANNABELLE
Pastor, Elijah...we caught Sharon 
trying to steal all of Justine and 
Justin's wedding gifts.

RICKY
Sharon also tried to steal twenty 
thousand from the church. But we 
stopped her and got all the money 
back.

ELIJAH
Are you serious? ARE you serious?                                       Are                                   ___ 
              you serioussS?______________
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SIRIUS
Yes, you called?

PASTOR
Sorry, not you Sirius Lee.

SIRIUS
No worries, I'm just going to get 
another drink.

LIV___
We are serious.

PASTOR
Well...do you have any evidence?

ANNABELLE
Of course we do, I recorded it.

fx; recorder button.

SHARON
                                   No worries, the cash and the gifts 
                                      aren't here. I've already placed them 
                     in a secret location.

ELIJAH
The recording quality isn't that 
great.

ANNABELLE
I had my phone in my pocket. At least 
be happy you got some kind of audio!

PASTOR
You guys saved the church! And you 
rescued Justine and Justin's gifts. 
What can we do as thank you?

JONATHAN
A raise or a bonus would be great!

LIV
Actually, Pastor and Elijah, I think I 
know what you can do.

ELIJAH
                  What can we doooo?

LIV
Annabelle and Ricky aren't twelve
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yet...but maybe you can make the 
Junior Detective League a real club?

ANNABELLE
Liv, really? You'd advocate for us?

LIV
Yeah, I'll even be your club figure of 
authority or whatever.

ELIJAH
Normally we follow the laws set forth 
that you have to be twelve to start a 
club, but I think we can make an 
exception!

ANNABELLE
Are you serious Elijah?

PASTOR
It's offical: SCONE officially 
recognizes The Junior Detective League 
as an official SCONE club!

RICKY
Yay Annabelle, we're a club!

ANNABELLE
And don't you worry Ricky, you can 
still do math or whatever.

RICKY
Well do I still have to be the 
bookkeeper Pastor Jamie?

PASTOR JAMIE
For the foreseeable future, yes. But I 
did post the job up on Indeed so I'm 
sure we're going to get      the best                         only          
candidates.

fx; foosteps

MARCY
I have some good news for me, but bad 
news for you all.

ELIJAH
We just turned Annabelle's Junior 
Detective League into a real club--
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MARCY
A club sandwich? No, it's too classy 
of an event to have Annabelle serve 
club sandwiches.

LIV
Does anyone listen around here?

MARCY
I have decided to move to New York for 
a little bit to help Jean Blue.

ELIJAH
Wait, is that bad news for us?

MARCY
Yes it is, and if you don't act 
accordingly I'm just assume you're in 
hysterics.

LIV
Yeah, hysterically laughing of glee I 
bet.

ANNABELLE
Marcy, what about my grandfather..your 
HUSBAND?

MARCY
I'm sure the nurses and his library 
club can handle him. I'm off to New 
York City to handle the Big Apple!

ANNABELLE
What about me? You're technically my 
legal guardian since my mother is in 
Peru!

MARCY
Annabelle this will give us both 
space. Time to relax and recuperate. 
Spend some time apart.

ELIJAH
Wait, Marcy...tell me that Annabelle 
will be fine while you're away 
forever.

MARCY
Of course Annabelle will be fine. Not 
musically of course, she has never
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been fine on a tune. And I won't be 
gone forever--

JONATHAN
Well there's the bad news you kept 
saying we had coming.

MARCY
I'll just be gone enough to do some 
NPR desk performances, maybe do SNL, a 
couple alternative punk shows...

PASTOR JAMIE
I thought you were going to support 
Jean Blue.

MARCY
Well of course! I better start calling 
my New York City contacts...

fx; footsteps leaving

RICKY
Annabelle are you okay?

ANNABELLE
I'll be fine, I'll be better off 
without Marcy.

fx; footsteps

PASTOR WYATT
Pastor Jamie, Elijah, the rest of the 
staff of SCONE...I just got a very 
upsetting voicemail from Sharon 
Ladron. She admitted to picking up her 
klepto habits and almost stole all the 
wedding gifts and 20k from the church. 
I tried calling her back, but it went 
straight to voicemail.

PASTOR JAMIE
Wait a minute, you're the one who 
rehabilitated Sharon. This is your 
fault!

PASTOR WYATT
Pastor Jamie you can't be serious.

ELIJAH
Oh we're serious. You told us she was
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cured and we let her back in! If 
Sharon had gotten away with the money, 
it would've been your fault.

PASTOR JAMIE
Your fine chistled ass would have been 
grass.

LIV
Now let's not yell at this hunk of a 
Pastor...

JONATHAN
Yeah, leave the hot guy alone!

PASTOR WYATT
Well I apologize, I genuinely thought 
Sharon was healed.

LIV
I think we can forgive Pastor Wyatt, 
right Pastor?

PASTOR WYATT
Thank you for the support Lany.

fx; record scratch

LIZ
Lany? ....you're right pastor, this is 
Wyatt's fault! Put him in the electric 
chair.

10 THE END


